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February Half Term 
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Y11 Mock Exams
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21st Mar
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A Message from
Principal Simon Addison

INSET Days
See below for the school
INSET days for the
remainder of the school
year. Please note that
some changes have been
made so do cross-
reference these with
your own calendars! 

Inset Days 2024
Friday 9 February
Monday 15 April
Monday 22nd July
Tuesday 23rd July
End of Term 19th
July

Term Dates 2024
(Children in School/
not including INSET)

Term 3:
3 Jan to 8 Feb
Term 4:
19 Feb to 28 Mar
Term 5
16 Apr to 24 May
Term 6
3 Jun to 19 Jul

As we bid farewell to another term, I am very
pleased to share this latest edition of our
newsletter. It's been a whirlwind of activities,
learning, and achievements, and we couldn't be
prouder of our Academy community.
 
From the dazzling displays of scientific brilliance at
our annual Science Fair to the adventures on the ski
trip, our students have showcased their talents and
enthusiasm in diverse ways. We were honoured to
have our students represent the academy at the
Holocaust Memorial, paying tribute to the lives lost
and reaffirming our commitment to fostering
empathy and understanding in our community. Our
recent charity bake sale for St. Michael's Hospice
was a resounding success and I look forward to
sharing to total sum raised with you shortly!
 
As we approach the half-term break, we encourage
everyone to take some well-deserved rest and
relaxation. It's an opportunity to recharge,
rejuvenate, and spend quality time with loved ones.
Whether you're embarking on exciting adventures
or simply enjoying some peaceful moments at
home, we wish you a restful and enjoyable break.
 
And a gentle reminder: Term will resume on
Monday, February 19th. Please note that Monday is
not an INSET day but a usual school day, so be sure
to mark your calendars accordingly.
 
Thank you for your support throughout the term.
Here's to a fantastic half-term break and a
promising start to the new term ahead!



CLUBSCLUBS



Student Led ClubsStudent Led Clubs



Y11 GCSE Mocks Timetable
26th February- 8th March



Holocaust Memorial
Service

Service held at the White
Rock Theatre to remember
victims of the holocaust,
students of the Hastings
Academy support. 

On Saturday 27th January a
commemoration service was held at
the White Rock Theatre in Hastings
to remember the lives of those lost
and affected in the Holocaust. This
is an annual event on the theme
‘Fragility of Freedom’
At the service students from the
Hastings Academy supported by
reading passages and performing
songs. They did so with great
maturity and gravity, and
represented the Academy to the
highest standard. If you know these
students please give them a big
‘well-done’.
At the service was also a 90 year old
holocaust survivor whose story was
told by her son. Ms Tasker had been
sent into hiding after the Nazi
invasion of the Netherlands, closely
avoiding capture and miraculously
surviving the ordeal along with her
brothers. 



TIME
to

DANCE
Well Done to the 23 dancers
who performed at TIME TO
DANCE last night in front of a
huge audience at the White Rock
Theatre. They performed
brilliantly their pieces based on
the theme 'One Day' and
represented the amazing talent
we have here at the academy,
where we received some
fantastic feedback on their
performance.
If you know any of the students
involved with this performance,
please give them a big ‘well-
done’, for performing in front of
such a huge audience without
any fear, and for all of the
tireless hard work which went
on behind-the-scenes at
rehearsals  in the run up to the
performance. 



Our Year 9 boys played against Robertsbridge on Thursday 1st
February representing The Hastings Academy. They won a very
tight game with a final score of 4-3. Well done to all of the boys. 

On Friday 2nd February our year 10 and 11's Girls football team played in
a tournament against 6 other schools. We managed to make it to the
finals, after winning on penalties in the semi-finals. It was a very tough
game to finish the afternoon, but we came a very proud 2nd place. Well
done to all the girls for representing The Hastings Academy!

Football Stars



Y7&8
Science Fairs

The year seven and eight
science fairs were a huge
success. Students were
presenting projects they had
worked hard on over this term
including such topics as rock
pools, the invention of the
television and Dungeness
Power Station. There was
great atmosphere thanks to
the high number of parents
who attended, and the
students left with a science of
pride in what they had
achieved.
Thank you to everyone who
attended, and roll on term six,
when students will present
the findings of their own
scientific experiments.

Well done to all involved and a
big thanks to all parents who
came to support



Featured Science Fair Projects
See below projects from our Y7 students Amelie, Keeley, Henry, Reggie
and Landon which stood out at our Y7 Science Fair. Well done all! 



BAKE
SALE
Congratulations to all of our senior
students and student reps who
helped to put on the bake sale in
aid of St Michaels Hospice this
Thursday. 
The bake sale was a great success,
with a huge number of students
donating baked goods to the sale.
We have some secret pastry chefs
amongst our students, with some
especially tasty brownies,
cheesecake, and a stand-out lime
and thyme cake. Delicious. 
Not to get too carried away with
how tasty the bakes were, the
money raised from the sale will go
towards St Michaels Hospice, a local
charity who support and enable the
community of Hastings and Rother
to live well with dying, death and
loss.
Thanks to the efforts of our
students, we have raised £150 at
the last count, which will go towards
this fantastic local charity. 
A big thank you to any parents who
helped to create cakes, the students
who both donated their bakes and
change, and a shout-out to Senior
Student Mabel Eldridge, who
spearheaded the bake sale
organisation. 

for



“I don’t like Mondays”- Bob Geldorf

Some of our students can find it especially difficult to get into school on a Monday
morning, which is why Mrs Mann, our attendance manager, has started a new scheme to
help persuade those children who might find it extra tough getting into school. On a
Monday morning, children who struggle with attendance are issued invitations to the
library to enjoy a hot chocolate and a sociable chat to ease themselves into another week of
school. So far, it has been a success! 

Turning Up
For

Hot Chocolate Monday

Wednesday
Breakfast Event
This Wednesday a select group of
students were invited to breakfast
with Mrs Mann, a chance for a bit of
mid-week socialising and fuelling up
for the day ahead. This is another of
Mrs Mann’s ideas to make school a bit
more welcoming to all. 
Did you know that we run a daily
breakfast club which is free of charge
to all students? Read ahead to find
out more. 



When? Every Tuesday and Thursday after school
Who? All students welcome!
Where? In the sports hall

Through PlaySport, we have received funding for
some new fitness equipment as well as a series
of after-school fitness classes for our students. 
The classes will be taught by Reece, a local
legend on the running scene, and are completely
free of charge. 
These classes are for children of all levels,  
whether they are already very sporty and
looking to increase their fitness, or whether they
are just looking to start out with getting in shape. 
Just show up to the sports hall after school (with
your sports kit!) and get stuck in! 
There is also a free Women’s class which runs
after this at 5:15pm, for any mums out there! 

Fitness Classes with

Men’s Mental
Health Club
This term Richard Pringle, who runs sessions
with some of our children involving boxing
and other physical activities, has started a
Men’s Mental Health Club with some of our
Y11 boys. They have been meeting during
break to discuss and learn about topics
relating to men’s mental health with the aim
of fostering an open and supportive
environment for our male students to thrive.
It can often be difficult for young men to talk
openly about their mental health so this club
hopes to break the stigma. So far it has been
a very positive start. 



A 2025 ski trip was not previously planned,
however, after such an amazing time we are now
opening the opportunity to express interest in a
2025 trip. If enough people are interested we will
be able to run it.

Unfortunately due to rising costs the price of the potential trip has risen to
approximately £1200, with instalments to be paid by November 2024 and a deposit of
£200 by March 2024. 
We have looked into multiple options at different cost points for the trip, and believe
that InterSki- the company who looked after us this year, are currently the best value
option, as the price would be inclusive of everything needed for the trip.

There will also be a trip in 2026. 
Y11 students (who are in Y11 the year of the trip) will not be able to attend the ski trip
due to GCSE/exam commitments- so for current Y9 students this will be their last
chance! 

The Hastings Academy Ski
Trip 2025

Follow this link to express interest

Parking Reminder
Just a reminder to parents dropping off or collecting children that
the disabled parking bay is for those with disabilities only. We have
staff, students and visitors who are blue badge holders and need
these spaces so please be mindful when parking or
collecting/dropping off. Thank you. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=n2BDxfl2ekuhTmqItMqOno-jnk7vLnJOqZd7nni8mtxUODE4QVJTQ09HM0tLVjU4SkVLRDlSWEVXTi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=n2BDxfl2ekuhTmqItMqOno-jnk7vLnJOqZd7nni8mtxUODE4QVJTQ09HM0tLVjU4SkVLRDlSWEVXTi4u


Library Wishlist

Library Wishlist

Old Uniform Donations
Children grow up quickly and it can be surprising how often they outgrow their uniforms. If you find
that you have old uniforms which no longer fit, why don’t you consider donating them to the school?
In the 1066 area we keep a wardrobe full of spare uniform for children caught in an emergency or
who struggle to pay for their own. Over this year the supply of uniforms has been a huge help to our
students who might’ve otherwise gone without.

If you have extra uniform which you would like to donate, please bring them to
the school reception. Anything from old PE kit to shirts and skirts would be
hugely appreciated. 

A big thanks to everyone who has already made a donation. It is a massive help. 

Rise and shine! 
Breakfast club runs every day between 7:15 to 8:15 in the canteen and is

completely free to all! 
Send your child in for a free breakfast, and let them enjoy the good

vibes, Mr Mellish’s playlist, and start the day well. 
Please ensure you arrive before 8.15 to avoid disappointment, as

this is when the doors close. 

Breakfast Club

Nearly every newsletter contains something exciting happening in the library and you may have heard
about the gorgeous re-vamp that the library had recently. In addition to being a great meeting space,
holding endless events and a fun place to hang out and play games or use the computers at breaktimes,
you can actually read and take home books from the library too! 
Many of the books which students request can be expensive and the library budget doesn’t always stretch
to cover copies of popular books. 
For this reason, Ms Crane has put together a library amazon wishlist. 
If you ever wanted to donate to the school library, you can now do so by following the below link. 
A huge thanks to those who have donated books to us before, and a big thanks to those who will in the
future! 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2SYSCOVAT1PM1?ref=cm_sw_em_r_un_un_M1Rr5KiSpDEgj


Anti-Bullying Quality Mark

We encourage all bullying to be reported but if you have
concerns that your child is being bullied, do you know how to
report it?

Your child will often be reminded in school how to report any
concerns they have. They are reminded of who the
safeguarding team are but know they can report to any
member of staff they feel comfortable speaking to. They can
also report any incidents of bullying using the email address
talktous@thehastingsacademy.org.uk. These concerns will be
sent straight through to the safeguarding team who will
promptly pick them up and start the process of dealing with
them. Recently we have also introduced an anonymous
reporting tool where students can report without the need for
giving their name. This can be especially useful if they have a
concern about someone else and worry about getting
involved. A link for the anonymous reporting tool can be found
on the safeguarding page of the academy website but it can
also be accessed via the QR code below or this link here.

If a parent or carer wishes to report an incident of bullying,
they should contact their child’s Head of Year by email. Those
email addresses are as follows:
Year 7 Miss E Wright e.wright@thehastingsacademy.org.uk
Year 8 Mr O Mellish o.mellish@thehastingsacademy.org.uk
Year 9 Miss A Clark a.clark@thehastingsacademy.org.uk
Year 10 Miss J Wickens j.wickens@thehastingsacademy.org.uk
Year 11 Miss S Paines s.paines@thehastingsacademy.org.uk

If you wish to view the academy’s Anti-Bullying Policy, it can
be found on the website under ‘Key Documents’ along with the
academy’s various other policies. Alternatively, you can access
it via this link, and we would certainly encourage all parents,
carers, students and staff to familiarise themselves with the
contents

We have recently started the process of working towards the Anti-Bullying Quality Mark-UK, a national award that
challenges schools to demonstrate their effectiveness in anti-bullying and the prevention of harassment. As an
academy, we want to show that our students come to school without the fear of being bullied and that they and
their families are confident that any incidents which do occur will be dealt with efficiently and effectively.

The process will involve reflecting on our current practice and developing it where necessary and, as part of the
process, we are looking to involve parents and carers. If you would like to express an interest in being part of the
academy's Anti-Bullying Steering Group, and would like to receive more information, then please email Mr Wall at
g.wall@thehastingsacademy.org.uk. 

Reporting Bullying

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=n2BDxfl2ekuhTmqItMqOnlZjfmgzFw9EsvN38PYvq3hUQUtFREtJOTBESlRNR1U5VUIzMVNMQU1RUy4u
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1707320191/brightonacademiestrustorguk/a5bl283zcvyjsdlsukzn/THA_AntiBullyingPolicy_23-24.pdf




Flavours from the canteen 

Pizza:
Margherita
Meat
Vegetarian

Pasta:
Beef Bolognaise

Herby Tomato
Carbonara

Sides:
Dough balls
Garlic and Herb Wedges
Side Salad

Sweet Treats
Oat Cookie

Chocolate Brownie
Fruit Flapjack

Iced Bun
Jam Doughnut

Rice Crispy Cake
Cornflake Cake

Lemon Drizzle Cake
Shortbread

Have a pasta with
sauce and add a

drink or cake for only
£3!

Jackets of all trades:

Toppings:
Baked Beans
Cheese
Bolognaise
Tuna Mayo

Side:
Salad



BACON  BAGUETTE WHOLE £2.32. 

HALF   BACON BAGUETTE £1.30. 

VEGGIE  SAUSAGE BAP £1.30. 

HOT  FILLED BAGEL (MEAT OR VEGGIE) £1.93 

TOASTED  BAGEL WITH SPREAD   £1.20 

PIZZA £1.40 

VEGGIE SAUSAGE ROLL £1.66 

CHEESE  ON TOAST PER SLICE £0.92 

SAVOURY  TURN OVER/SAUSAGE ROLL £1.66 

BACON  AND EGG BREAKFAST MUFFIN £1.93 

VEGGIE  SAUSAGE , CHEESE AND EGG
MUFFIN 

£1.93 

TOAST  WITH SPREAD PER SLICE  £0.25  

CEREAL  AND MILK  £0.93 

MIXED FRUIT POT £0.93 

OVERNIGHT  OATS £1.30  

  MEAL DEAL   £3.00 

Main Meal & Dessert OR DRINK £3.00 

Main Meal £2.56 

Main Dessert £1.14 

Meat Pizza £1.56 

Cheese ORVeggie  Pizza £1.40 

Plain Jacket Potato £1.29 

Jacket with One Topping £1.76 

Jacket with Two toppings £2.08 

Plain Pasta £1.56 

Pasta & Sauce & Cheese £2.69 

Pasta & Cheese £2.46 

Portion of Cheese £0.54 

Meal Deal £3.00 

HotWrap £2.06 

Burger(veg, beef, chicken) £2.06 

½ Panini £1.30 

Full panini £2.60

 Veggie sausage roll  £1.66

Savoury side (chips, wedges)  £1.18 

Radnor Fizz £1.25 

Radnor Carton £0.70 

Water Sport Water 500ml £1.06 £0.77 

Juice Cartons £0.70 

Viva Milkshake £0.70 

Solo
Sandwich                                                                                                                         

£ 1.67 

Classic Sandwich £ 2.00 

½  Baguette                                                             £1.30 

Wraps £2.07 

Baguette £ 2.07 

Large  salad with protein £2.08 

Crudities &  Houmous £1.13 

Salad Pot Small £.99 

Cold  Pasta Pot £2.69 

Mixed  Fruit  Pot £0.93 

Grape Pot £0.93 

Pineapple Pot £0.93 

Piece of Fruit £0.63 

MEAL  DEAL £3.00 

Oreo £1.00 

Mini Biscuit Pack £0.60 

Homebakes £1.06   

  Homebakes  mini £0.65

Morning Break

Deals from the canteen 

Meal deals

Main with a drink or homemade
cake for 

£3 

Lunch Menu

Cold SnacksDrinks










